Massachusetts Flower Growers’ Association

Board of Directors Meeting

Wednesday, September 11, 2013
Massachusetts Horticultural Society, Dover, Ma.
Attending:  Jason Hutchins, Tina Bemis, Cindy Bertrand, Chris Graziano, Art Taylor, Jon Jaffe, Teri Volante Boardman, Geoffrey Njue and Bob Luczai, 
Not in Attendance:  Bill Cauley, Linda Taranto, Charlene Leinonen, Sylvia Czech, Lou DeSisto, Kerri Stafford and Jeff Doherty
This Board meeting was held at the Massachusetts Horticultural Society, Elm Bank Reservation.  Before the official Board meeting, David Fiske, Flower Trial Manager, gave the Board members a tour of the flower trials.  He explained that the site is also a trial grounds for the All –American selection program.  He is an official judge in that organization.  He discussed the trials and flower varieties this year and which ones performed well.  He talked about the companies that support the trials by sending in their new introductions.  There is a fee for each flower variety.  This supports the plant and maintenance of the trials each year.  They also get donations of materials to help with the trials.  He thanked Griffin and Ball Seed and others for their support.  He then showed the Board the Bloom perennial gardens and fountain garden area.  The Board then moved into the office facilities for the regular Board meeting agenda.
President Jason Hutchins introduced Katherine McDonald who is the Director of the Massachusetts Horticultural Society. She welcomed the Board to the facility.  She commented that the Society has about 5,000 members.  They are financially stable right now.  They are making slow progress.  The Plant Mobile has been active this year as it reached out to over 3,000 children in Massachusetts, visiting schools and other youth programs.  It is working actively with the Boston Parks Department.  It continues to have a role in the New England flower show by organizing the floral design program, the bookstore, lecturers, as well as having an exhibit in the show. 
Daffodil Marathon:  Katherine McDonald handed out a flyer and explained the new project that has been organized, called Marathon Daffodils.  This is a project to support the people and activities of the Boston Marathon, and support Boston Strong.  Daffodil Marathon will help to create a positive spirit to the Boston Marathon by organizing plantings of daffodils along the route of the Boston Marathon for next year.  Many organizations have come together to support the project.  Residents, towns, businesses along the route will be contacted and asked to plant daffodils all along the marathon route.  The group’s participation includes Town Hill Botanical Gardens, Mass. Garden Club Federation, Charles River Conservatory and others.  They will use one yellow variety supplied by Brent and Becky’s Bulbs.  Jason Hutchins said that this would be a worthwhile project for our Association to support.   He said the MNLA is supporting the project.  Tina Bemis suggested that our members who are located in that area could be contacted and used as a source for people to buy these daffodils.  Jason said that we would discuss our support in the New Business section of our agenda.
Katherine McDonald thanked the Association for coming and for their support for the Trial Grounds and the Society.
President Jason Hutchins then called the Board Meeting to order after a short dinner break at 5:15pm.

Secretary/Treasurer’s Report:  The Secretary presented the minutes of the July 17, 2013 Board Meeting.  The Board reviewed the minutes.  Jason Hutchins asked for a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Jon Jaffe made a motion to approve said minutes.  The motion was seconded by Cindy Bertrand and passed.
The Treasurer then presented the financial report for the period July 1 through September 11, 2013.  The Treasurer commented that dues have been coming in since mid-July.  He said this is our biggest income period.  He highlighted that the Northeast Greenhouse Grant came in for $1,000.  This also was the period when the Golf Tournament was held bringing in substantial income.  The additional contributions to the Promotional Fund are good and healthy.  Finally, the Vanguard Mutual Fund has regained in value from $87,000 to currently $90,000 while offsets the $3,000 used to give out to the Scholarship recipients.  With the Treasurer’s Report reviewed, a motion was made by Cindy Bertrand to accept the Financial Report as presented.  The motion was seconded by Tina Bemis and passed.  
Committee Reports:
Legislative Report:  Cindy Bertrand reported that she has spoken to Henry Gillet and it is currently quiet in the State House.  He had reported to her that the Environmental Bond Bill, as well as other bills are in grid lock.  Cindy reported that she will be doing some cranberry picking with Representative  Ann Gobi like she did last year.
Advertising/Promotions:

Mass. Department of Agricultural Resources (MDAR):  The Secretary reported that Rick LeBlanc could not make it to this meeting as he is setting up at the Eastern State Exposition.

Plant Something Task Force:  Jason Hutchins reported that we will be having a Plant Something Ma exhibit at the Big E during Massachusetts Day on September 19.  We will pass out stress balls in the shape of a flower in a pot with the website on the pot.  We will also be selling t-shirts in a design promoting Plant Something.  Jason said he would bring plant material and man the booth.  The Secretary said he would also attend.  

New England Flower Show:  Jason said that we are planning on having an exhibit at the show.  He has contacted some members to help with the materials and set-up.  He is hoping we can be better prepared for the exhibit and have plants, specifically grown for the show.  Frank Colantonio of Tewksbury Florist and Greenhouse has volunteered to help.  Jason asked if anyone else would like to help to contact him.  
Grants: The Secretary reported that the latest Plant Something Grant received about $37,000 from the Federal Specialty Crop Grants Fund.  This grant was put in for both the MFGA and MNLA.  The Secretary discussed the situation where grants are being limited by the MDAR because they want to distribute funds over a wide group of organizations. This limits the totals we as a Plant Something group would receive.  The MDAR likes groups teaming together but is does limit that funding.  The Secretary said that in the next round of funding we will determine whether split grants should be pursued.

MFGA Website:  The Secretary reported that Susan Bergeron West is designing the website.  Tina Smith and the Secretary met with Susan to review the structure of the site.  Susan said she would get the design to us last week but could not due to a planned vacation.  The Secretary is expecting to get it next week.
Education/Extension Programs:

Extension:  The Secretary introduced Geoffrey Njue who is the new Floriculture/Nursery Specialist.  He is stationed at the Cranberry Experiment Station and will cover Eastern Massachusetts.  Board members introduced themselves to Geoffrey.  He then went on to report that Tina Smith has organized a program on “Ins and Outs of Biological Control” to be held November 6th at the Public House in Sturbridge.  There will be 4 contact hours of pesticide recertification.  Geoffrey passed out the program announcement.  There will also be a Program for Landscapers on November 16th he reported.  
MFGA/MNLA Summer Meeting: The Secretary reported that the 2013 Summer Meeting at Tower Hill drew over 500 people.  In particular the Educational Program, people reported, was very good.  Jason Hutchins reported as an exhibitor, the set-up of the trade booths was much better than before.   The site was excellent and people liked the setting.  Tina Bemis said that in a survey of attendees, people liked the social aspect of the meeting.  It ranked very high on the survey.  The Secretary said that Rena Sumner asked that we have some representation on a committee to organize the program for Summer Field Day next year.  They have already picked the site, Savage Turf Farm in Deerfield, Ma.  The committee will meet in the near future.  The Secretary will ask some Board members to participate in the committee.  He said that the program must be focused to meet the needs of our Association because we will not draw people from the east compared to other conferences.  Jason Hutchins said there should be separate sections for the MNLA & MFGA.  He volunteered to be on that committee.
Mayflower:  Geoffrey Njue reported that Doug Cox is asking that information for the Newsletter be sent to him by September 15.
Membership:  The following members have submitted applications for membership:

Active:  Cupp & Sons, LLC, Concord, Ma.



  Makepeace Farms Greenhouse & Nursery, West Wareham, Ma.

The Secretary described the businesses to the Board.  On a motion by Tina Bemis, that was seconded by Art Taylor it passed unanimously.
New Business:

Daffodil Marathon:  Jason Hutchins brought up the subject of our participation in the Daffodil Marathon Project.  He suggested that we should participate in the program for the promotion of our Industry.  It could also help members near the Marathon route.  He suggested a $500 donation plus trying to get our members to help in the project.  After a discussion by the Board, it was suggested that $1,000 would be acceptable to Board members.  A motion was made by Jon Jaffe that the Association donate a minimum of $500 up to $1,000 to the project.  The exact figure would be determined by Jason Hutchins pending his discussion with the organizing group.  The intention would be to give the higher amount if the Daffodil Marathon Group inserted the Plant Something logo in all publications.  The motion was seconded by Art Taylor and passed unanimously.

New Accounting Firm:  The Secretary asked the Board for guidance on the issue of what firm would be designated to do the MFGA taxes.  He said there was a change in accounting firms as members of the Association.  This summer, Robert Green and Jack Diminico split into 2 separate firms.  We also have Amalie George as another of our members.  The question is to determine, fairly, who would be doing our taxes.  He said he would defer to the Board as to how to handle who is chosen.  Jason Hutchins suggested a letter to be sent out to all 3 firms and ask them to provide a proposal back to our Association for their services.  The Board agreed.  A letter would be sent out to all 3 and a deadline of October 1st was set for responses.

Farm Plate Changes:  Art Taylor reported that there are changes to the Farm Plate rules being proposed.

Northeast Greenhouse Conference Meeting: Teri Volante Boardman reported that she will be attending a meeting on October 28th of the Conference Committee.  At this time they will determine whether the conference will be held in Springfield or back in Worcester as reported the last meeting.
With no other business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned on a motion by Jon Jaffe, seconded by Chris Graziano.
Respectfully submitted,
Bob Luczai, Secretary/Treasurer
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